PLUMBING ADVISORY BOARD, THURSDAY, April 17, 2025

PRESENT: Board Members: James Turnbaugh, chairperson; Jeff Mason, vice-chairperson; Anthony DeLuca, contractor; Michael Zepp, Bureau Chief; Bob Ridge, Chief Plumbing Inspector; Elizabeth Moore, County Attorney; David Zicha, Brad Rockwood, Tim Burgan, Carl Strine board members; Karen Brown, Plumbing Board Secretary; Guest

Speaker John Bevard with City of Rockville

ABSENT: Board Members: Penny Wisner

Notice of this meeting was provided to the public by emailing notice to members of the Carroll County Plumbing Board and posting notice electronically on the County's website.

The meeting was held at the Carroll County Government Office Building, 225 North Center St, Room 118 Westminster, and called to order at 8:00 a.m. by Mr. James Turnbaugh Chairperson.

Old Business

James Turnbaugh went over items that were discussed at the previous meeting in detail including push pull valves and the problems associated with them and the additional costs to homeowners to fix the problems. A suggestion was made to propose changes to the code to go before the board to go thru the voting process.

Different types and color of glues have been discussed including green which is accepted as long as the can matches what is in the code.

New Business

Guest Speaker John Bevard, spoke about backflow preventers and the program that they have in place in Rockville.

Mr. Jeff Mason made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mr. Brad Rockwood seconded the motion. All voted in favor. The meeting adjourned at 9:00am. The next scheduled Carroll County Plumbing Board meeting will be held on July 17, 2025.

Submitted by: Approved by: